
From: Kim Person
To: Jeff Watson
Cc: mike Ross; dalyville@comcast.net; Jim Muhlbeier
Subject: (squared up SP-10-00015)
Date: Sunday, January 23, 2011 10:49:51 PM

Mr. Watson,
 
I was notified by your office of the short plat application (file number Squared up SP-10-00015).
 
My wife and I own Lot #4 Cle Elum Ridge development.
 
My wife and I are opposed to the approval of said short plat and want it to be known of public record
that Kim and Shirley Person are opposed to
this short plat.
 
Reasons are:
 
1. Water, How  with the current moratorium could it even be considered by the county to approve more
building sites. The majority of wells in this area produce from 1 1/2 gal to 2 1/2 gal a minute and are
700' deep. This alone makes no sense to add a larger burden on the water available. I have first hand
expierience with water availibility,
drilling a 750' well and then having to buy a water right so that I can use my well.
 
2. Development monitoring, monitoring of development in the county in the past in this area has caused
damage to down hill land owners property. Erosion is already a problem in this area, due to the last
supposedly upgrade to the road. 
 
3. The easement road that is noted as secondary access is a problem area for a road as it has surface
water issues and if improved It would not be a secondary access it would become a primary access just
because the roads in Sec 23 have been improved and are much easier to navigate.
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